
 Rotaryõs Four Way Test of the things we think, say or do: 
1.) Is it the TRUTH?  2.) Is it FAIR to all concerned?  3.) Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?  4.) Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

The San Antonio Northeast Rotary Club will meet on Tuesday, February 11th at 
La Fonda Alamo Heights 

8633 Crownhill Blvd., San Antonio, TX  78209 
Social Half-Hour 6:00 p.m. -  6:30 p.m.; Meeting 6:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. 
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         UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
   

February 18th Brian Purcell, the Texas Highway Man 
  Meeting at La Fonda Alamo Heights 
   

February 25th Special Mardi Gras Celebration 
  Club Assembly / Board Meeting 
 

March 3rd Gary Poole,    
  San Antonio Botanical Garden 
 

March 10th Jan King     
  Rotary and Toastmasters Partnership 
 

March 17th Special St. Patrickôs Day Celebration 

Birthdays & Anniversaries  
 
Bob Barronôs wife, Celeste, will be 
celebrating her birthday tomorrow.  
Happy Birthday, Celeste.  

February is Peace and Conflict Resolution Month 
 

Of the 60 million people displaced by armed 
conflict or persecution, 90% are civilians. Half 
of those civilians are children. Thatôs millions of 
reasons why Rotary is so engaged in service 
projects, fellowships and other Rotary-
sponsored campaigns in pursuit of peace in our 
world. 
  
How Rotary makes help happen 
 

Rotary trains adults and young leaders to prevent and mediate 
conflict. Rotary aids refugees who have fled dangerous areas. 
Rotarians also address the underlying structural causes of 
conflict by relieving millions of people suffering from poverty, 
inequality, ethnic tensions, lack of access to education and 
unequal distribution of resources.  
  
In yet another program to achieve worldwide peace, up to 100 
Rotary Peace Fellows are selected to attend Rotary Peace 
Centers to participate in master's degree programs at one of the 
partner universities. Rotary Peace Fellows study subjects 
related to the root causes of conflict and explore innovative 
solutions that address real-world needs. There are more than 
1,000 peace fellowship alumni are working in over 100 
countries.  

Our guest speaker this evening is 
Fulya Seker with the Raindrop 
Foundation.    The mission of 
Raindrop Foundation San Antonio 
(RFSA) is to build mutual 
understanding, respect, and 
cooperation at the grassroots level 
among people of diverse faiths 
and cultures, with the ultimate 
intention of contributing to global 
peace. 
 

Founded by Muslim Turkish-
Americans affiliated with Hizmet 
Movement, RFSA is sharing their 
unique heritage of acceptance 
and understanding across cultural 
and religious lines, and is integrating these citizens into 
American society by addressing their educational, social, 
religious, and cultural needs. RFSA is also serving the 
greater San Antonio community through events and 
programs that cultivate cross-cultural friendships, promote 
interfaith dialogue, build bridges between diverse groups, 
and encourage joint civic initiatives that meet the needs of 
our city. 
 

Fulya Seker is a doctoral candidate at Southern Cross University, 
Australia. Her thesis focuses on representations of democracy 
within the Turkish Press from an explicitly spatial perspective. She 
holds a degree in Communications  with a specialization in 
Journalism from Monash University, a Graduate Diploma of 
Education from Charles Stuart University, and a Master of Arts in 
Islamic Studies from the University of New England.  
She worked for many years as a teacher, educational leader and 
public speaker in Australia, and as a journalist/columnist at 
Turkey's leading English newspaper. As an experienced 
translator, her translations to date encompass a wide repertoire of 
works from the fields of poetry and literature, Ottoman history and 
architecture, religion and spirituality, political science, and the 
media, particularly within the Turkish context.  
 

Thanks to Kathy Hamilton for arranging for Fulya to come out and 
speak with us today.   

Each year, Rotary selects up to 100 individuals 
from around the world to receive fully funded 
academic fellowships to pursue a Professional 
Development Certificate Program or Masters 
Degree Program related to peace and conflict 
resolution and prevention at one of the 
participating peace centers around the world (USA, Japan, UK, 
Australia, Sweden, Thailand).  The host institutions are:   
 

Å  Duke University and University of North Carolina at Chapel 
Hill, USA 
 

Å  International Christian University, Japan 
 

Å  University of Bradford, England 
 

Å  University of Queensland, Australia 
 

Å  Uppsala University, Sweden 
 

Å  Chulalongkorn University, Thailand (certificate program) 
 

Fellowship recipients may not study at a Rotary Peace Center in 
their home country, with the exception of candidates from 
Thailand, who may attend the center at Chulalongkorn 
University. 
 

Level/Field of study:  Professional Development Certificate 
Program or Masters Degree Program in fields related to peace 
and conflict resolution and prevention 
 

Target group:  Anyone endorsed by their local Rotary District. 
 

Number of Scholarships:  Up to 50 fellowships for masterôs 
degree and 50 for certificate studies are awarded each year. 
 

Scholarship value/inclusions:  The fellowships cover tuition and 
fees, room and board, round-trip transportation, and all 
internship and field-study expenses. 
 

Eligibility:  The Rotary Peace Fellowship is designed for 
professionals with work experience in international relations or 
peace and conflict prevention and resolution. Applicants must 
also meet the following requirements: 
 

Å Proficiency in English; proficiency in a second language is 
strongly recommended 
 

Å Strong commitment to international understanding and peace 
as demonstrated through professional and academic 
achievements and personal or community service 
 

Å Excellent leadership skills 
 

Å Masterôs degree applicants: minimum three years of related full
-time work or volunteer experience, bachelorôs degree 
 

Å Certificate applicants: minimum five years of related full-time 
work or volunteer experience, strong academic background 



 

 

 
 

Not just one hour a week,  
 

    but a way of life.  
2/4/20 

Wednesday, February 12th - 4:00 p.m. 
Madison High School Interact Club meeting 
Madison High School Library 
5005 Stahl Rd. 
San Antonio, TX  78247 
 

Wednesday, February 26th - 4:00 p.m. 
Madison High School Interact Club meeting 
Madison High School Library 
5005 Stahl Rd. 
San Antonio, TX  78247 
 

February 27, 2020 through March 1, 2020 
Lone Star P.E.T.S. 
Hyatt Regency DFW 
2334 North International Parkway 
Dallas, TX  75261 
 

Wednesday, March 11th - 4:00 p.m. 
Madison High School Interact Club meeting 
Madison High School Library 
5005 Stahl Rd. 
San Antonio, TX  78247 
 

Saturday, March 21st - 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon 
Rotary Day SA at Elmendorf Lake Park 
3700 Commerce Street 
San Antonio, TX  78207 
 

Wednesday, March 25th - 4:00 p.m. 
Madison High School Interact Club meeting 
Madison High School Library 
5005 Stahl Rd. 
San Antonio, TX  78247 
 

Tuesday, March 31st 
Fundraising Night at Willieôs Grill & Icehouse 
15801 San Pedro Avenue 
San Antonio, TX  78232 
NOTE - This event will take the place of our weekly meeting 

Silvester Schiele First Rotary Club President 
 

With this coming Monday being 
Presidentsô Day, we thought we 
would share with you information 
about Rotaryôs first president.  Even 
though Paul Harris is the founder or 
Rotary, did you know that he was not 
Rotaryôs first president?  That 
distinction goes to Silvester Schiele.  
Born on June 29, 1870, Silvester 
attended school in Terre Haute., 
Indiana. After serving in the military during the Spanish 
American War, he moved to Chicago, Illinois. There 
Silvester involved himself in the coal trade, perhaps using 
contacts from the mining areas of Indiana. 
  
The story has been told about how in 1896, he found 
himself unable to recover 20 dollars which he had loaned 
to a friend. Passing by his coal office frequently was a 
young lawyer, and one day Silvester asked this young 
lawyer to help him collect the money. 
  
The lawyer was Paul Harris and thus began a friendship 
between the two men which continued for the next 50 
years. Schiele and Harris even shared a hotel room in 
those early years of the century when both were still 
bachelors. They often dined together at Madame Galli's 
where, on February 23, 1905, the 'gang of four' met to 
discuss the formation of what later became the Rotary 
movement. 
  
In 1909, Silvester married Jessie MacDonald of Michigan 
who was to assist him throughout their life together. The 
two couples, Paul and Jean Harris, and Silvester and 
Jessie Schiele became great friends and neighbors as 
well as often holidaying together. In death the two men lie 
close to each other in the Mount Hope Cemetery. 
  
It was Silvester who suggested to Paul that each of the 
members of the new club should give a talk about their 
business, thereby starting a tradition for new members 
which continues to this day. Silvester had become a 
successful and Christian businessman and was President 
of the Schiele Coal Company from 1902 until he retired in 
1939.   Silvester Schiele became the first President of the 
Chicago Club and remained involved in Rotary throughout 
his life. 
  
He did not take any international office until July 1945, 
when he was made International Treasurer. He was not to 
fill the post for long, dying in Chicago at the age of 75 on 
December 17, 1945.  Silvester set a great example for all 
the thousands of Rotary club presidents who followed him 
in the first century of Rotaryôs growth and service to 
humanity. 

We met last week at the Magic Time Machine.  
Our guest speaker last week was Lisa Michelle, 
right, Founder and Executive Director of No 
Strings Attached Ministries.  She posed for a 
photo with Club member Kristine Gusman and 
Kristineôs husband, Randy.  Thanks again to 
Kristine for arranging for Lisa to come out and 
speak to our Rotary club.  

 
Lisa gave us a very 
realistic, informative 
and down to earth 
presentation on how 
No Strings Attached Ministries helps 
those that have been sexual exploited 
recover and learn to live a healed and 
productive life free from abuse.   

 
After her presentation, Lisa was presented a speakerôs certificate 
of appreciation from club Vice President David Miranda.  With this 
certificate also goes a donation in Lisaôs name to the Madison 
High School Interact Clubôs Food Pantry. 

Rotary Leadership Institute 
 

Dan Clark, far left, and our clubôs 
Assistant Governor Jan King, 
second from left, were among a 
class of four that graduated from 
Part III of the Rotary Leadership 
Institute (RLI) held this past 
Saturday in Boerne, Texas.  RLI 
is a development program using 
facilitation in small groups to 
engage Rotarians and strengthen 
clubs through quality leadership education.  Graduates from all 
three parts of this RLI training received their certificates from 
Rotary District 5840 Governor John Hutcherson. 


